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I sent a copy of our Annual Meeting Minutes out after our last meeting, via email.  As I wrote my 
newsletter submission last month, I was doing it while the outside temperature was 60 degrees.  A 
month later I’m writing, looking out my office window, as snow flurries are sprinkling down from the 
sky and it won’t hit 40 today.  Ahhh, the joys and uncertainty of weather in the U.P. of Michigan.  I 
have been back a week from Florida, happy to get away from the 80+ degree temps and hot sun, 
now just a memory as I think back about the great two days I spent at Sun & Fun with Eric H.  We 
flew down on Wednesday, enjoying the quick efficiency of my Mooney, as we looked down on the 
traffic crawling along the interstate below us.  We drove down Friday, since we were registered to 
attend the Lancair / LOBO Friday evening dinner and wanted to get home that night.  We enjoyed the 
Blue Angels show and the cover picture in this month’s newsletter was taken from a portable chair 
under the horizontal tail of an old WWII bomber, looking past the nose of a P-51, as the Tribute Flight 
of new and old fighter planes flew formation over us.  All remaining pictures are from the Spruce 
Creek “Taxi In” -  Aircraft Show, with many more to display in the coming months. 

Bruce is busy so I gave him a break this month asking him to get me an editor submission and I 
would handle the rest.  Little does he know I have my ulterior motives; he will reciprocate sometime 
in the coming months giving me a break as well!!  Although I took a ton of pictures at the Spruce 
Creek “Taxi In” and Sun & Fun for newsletter “Eye Candy”, we also asked our members at the last 
meeting to send us articles and pictures as well.  We would like to keep our newsletters “MONTHLY, 
but a little help from others will go a long way in meeting that goal. 

We discussed, and had support to host, a Flying Start Program in May.  Next week’s meeting will 
have this, and our June Young Eagles event, as our major topics / projects to plan.  With a mostly 
complete hangar, it’s time to invigorate our group with new people and more fun activities.  Having 
our own hosting venue on the ramp, and a viable kitchen for any food prep that accompanies our 
activities, hosting activities becomes much easier and efficient.  Hopefully we can see some 
members step up and help finish the upstairs and meeting room downstairs (basically drywall 
finishing work, paint in both areas, and a ceiling downstairs).  We are a rare EAA Chapter to have a 
new facility like we have, and especially with no debt to acquire it. 

Hoping to see everyone on Tuesday, April 22, 6:30 PM, at our hangar.   Tom Sullivan 
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Editor’s Section 
Hello everybody. This month Tom is doing the newsletter because my computer is on the fritz. 
I should have a new computer at the end of this month. It’s officially springtime in the U.P., 
we always know that it’s spring because it jumps from winter back to summer back to real 
spring weather all in one day sometimes. I don’t know about you, but I’m ready for a real 
warm-up. With that being said, this summer, we should have a barbecue at the new hangar and 
do it at a time where everyone can make it! If the membership is interested in a barbecue at the 
hangar, I will smoke barbecue ribs, pork butt and or / a brisket. At work I had an exciting flight 
if you’re at the meeting this month I’ll go into detail about it. Also on a positive and or 
personal note my wife Taryn and I recently revealed to our family what gender our  baby will 
be. We will be having a girl and giving her the name of Gabriella Amelia Ann St.Onge (for 
those of you wondering, yes, one of the middle names is after a famous aviator). The baby is 
due at the end of August so my summer is going to be fairly busy and here comes the no-sleep 
club once again. Until next time. 

-Bruce  

Tom has a bunch of Spruce Creek “TAXI IN” Photos for this month.  This is the local EAA 
Chapter’s Annual  Event to show off the planes based at the air park.  Pretty nice stuff !! 
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EAA Webinars 
Register at: Webinars https://eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars  

All webinars are 7 pm CDT unless otherwise noted 
 
04/23/25    Flying to and Around Alaska / 7 PM Vic Syracuse 
04/07/25*   Security Violation / 7 PM Mike Busch 
05/13/25*   Stop Dreaming & Start Flying / 1 PM  David Leitung   
5/13/25      Save Time & Money Flight Training / 4 PM Larry Bothe 
5/14/25*      Pilot Cert’s, Med Req’s, & Privileges / 1 PM Tom Charpentier 
5/15/25*      FAA Medical Certification & You / 2:30 PM Tom Charpentier 
5/15/25*      Getting Started in Helicopters / 5:30 PM  Joe Norris 
5/21/25*      IFR Approach: Cruise-Initial Approach Fix / 7 PM  
 
* Qualifies for FAA Wings credit. 
** Qualifies for FAA Wings and AMT credit. 
 
Did you miss a webinar? Here’s the webpage so you can watch the recording https://
www.eaa.org/Videos/Webinars 

Facebook Pages of interest: 
Website;  https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439 

Face Book; https://www.facebook.com/eaa439 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Handley-Page-Victor-XL191-Zealous-Zoey/61551998715263/ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiTXpnd01XUm1NRFpqWTJaaSIsInQiOiI4Rno2WjNDWDNZUk5JTkp4eVg5M25NMk5OdjNtNkhlc2RiM0lmQnkzY3J0YkpBUlpSY085UTFxOWtGOW9BZlBSbHB0VXlNdDg0dHdJXC9PUzluQ2hEekZwRFBYb3NcL2ErckJCMVQ4Z3RPRCtpQzBOM1hY
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchapters.eaa.org%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413317412%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413327155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
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EAA Chapter 439 

P.O. Box 264 

Quinnesec, MI 49876 

EAA CHAPTER 439 OFFICERS 

President/Treasurer: Tom Sullivan P.O. Box 264 - Quinnesec, MI 49876 906-458-6989 tom@uptruckcenter.com 
Executive Vice President: Chad Kubick, 400 Vulcan St, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-5500  chad@kubickaviation.com 
Vice President: Scott Trask N4592 Bass Lake Road, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-9157 sctrask@icloud.com 
Secretary: OPEN & Looking????  WANT TO BE SECRETARY  ? 
Newsletter Editor: Bruce StOnge PO Box 292 Quinnesec, MI 49876 906-282-7647 bruce.stonge@outlook.com 
Web Editor: Mike Betti W8310 Johnson Road Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-1368 mbetti59@charter.ne 
YE Coordinator: WANT TO BE THE NEW YE COORDINATOR ? 
Membership Coordinator/Nominating Chairman:  
Board members: Officers + Craig Nowak, Walter Charter, Dave Houseman, Maxine Nowak, Bruce St Onge, Jim Lefevre 
 

Dues are $15.00 a year ($25 for mailed newsletter)! From August 1st  Please send them to above address.  
Website: http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439.   

http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439

